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Over the past year and half, the church has investigated and
discussed with Elder Jonathan Chang regarding his handling
of the church’s finances between the years of 2001-2012,
which appear to bring about some serious irregularities.

The leaders of HOC4 have attempted to resolve these issues,

but with no success. Because the church was unable to
resolve these issues, two members of the church filed a civil
lawsuit against Jonathan Chang. The church hoped that the
truth would be resolved through this process. This past
week, the Justice Department of the United States filed an
indictment in federal court against Jonathan and his wife,
Grace Chang. Under the current circumstances, the church
prays that the truth would still come out. This week the
Board of Elders officially suspended Jonathan Chang from
his “eldership” position of Home of Christ Church in West
San Jose (HOC4) pending a final decision by the Board of
Elders and Deacons regarding his eldership.

Concerning this situation, our church has learned a few
important lessons. The first is that we need to serve the
Lord with faithfulness and kindness. The second is that we
must be more accountable with our financial stewardship.
And finally we believe that God is purifying each of our
hearts as a church body for His glory. We will also
cooperate fully with the FBI and the Department of Justice
concerning this case. Let’s pray together for church unity
and peace and together may we serve the Lord faithfully.
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